
PLOUGHING BACK TO THE COMMUNITY 
NFCA donates a Grader and Security Wall to Government and Kalulushi Municipal Council 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

(In Picture, NFCA Executive Deputy CEO Zhang Jinjun and Zambia’s Labour Deputy 

Minister Rayford Mbulu cut the ribbon at the ceremony marking the handover of the security 

wall) 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

(A group photo of NFCA management and some Zambian government officials in front of the 
grader) 
 

On October 8, 2013 Zambian time, NFC Africa Plc (NFCA), an enterprise of CNMCL in Zambia, 

operating in Kalulushi District held a joint handover ceremony of the Security wall to government 

and a Grader to Kalulushi Municipal Council. 

 



In attendance were some members of the NFCA Management which included Executive Deputy 

Chief Executive Officer Zhang Jinjun and Deputy CEO Zhou Liang. Others were several Zambian 

government officials which included Labour Deputy Minister Rayford Mbulu, Copperbelt 

Permanent Secretary Stanford M’schili, Kampamba Mulenga Kalulushi District Commissioner, 

Kalulushi Mayor Howard Simpemba and Kalulushi Town Clerk E.N Mumba among others. 

 

Addressing the gathering, NFCA Executive Deputy CEO Zhang Jinjun expressed gratitude to the 

Zambian government for the support it has continued to render to NFCA in its operation and 

development. 

 

Mr. Jinjun pointed out that in spite of a depressed world economy and a continuous decline in 

copper prices on the international market, NFCA remains a responsible investor that will continue 

to implement all relevant measures to fulfill its Corporate Social Responsibilities aimed at 

benefitting the locals while seeking non-stop development.  

 

The two items are valued at a total cost of over 940,000 Kwacha (about 183,000 USD) and are 

expected to play a positive role in providing the much needed security at the government offices in 

Kalulushi as well as promote economic development through agricultural activities when a good 

road network has been provided. 

 

Some local media namely; ZNBC, Post Newspaper, Times of Zambia and Radio Icengelo covered 

the handover ceremony. 

 

                               (By NFCA) 


